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TOWN OF BATAVIA PLANNING BOARD
Public Hearing, February 2, 2021 - 7:14 P.M.
VIA ZOOM CONFERENCING

Meeting ID: 969 8516 8120

Password: 401761

Phone: 1-646-558-8656 US (New York)

Because of the Novel Corona Virus Pandemic and state and federal bans on large meetings or gatherings and pursuant to
Governor Cuomo’s Executive order 202.1 issued March 12, 2020 suspending the Open Meeting Law, the Town of Batavia
Planning Board meetings was held electronically via ZOOM video conference/call conference instead of a public meeting
open for the public to attend in person. Minutes of the meeting will be posted on the Town of Batavia Website.

PRESENT: Chairman Kathy Jasinski, Paul Marchese, Paul McCullough, Don Partridge, Jonathan Long, Steve Tanner
and Brooks Hawley.

ALSO ATTENDING: Jim Taravella Engineer of LaBella Associates, David Cuizynski, Kaelynn Roche of Batavia Solar,
Paul Williams Operations Manager for LandPro, Mr. and Mrs. Wood, Janice Smith, Tim Morrow, Dan Lang Building
Inspector, John Della Penna ZBA Chairman, Sharon White Town Board Member, Teressa Morasco Town Clerk, Sarah
Sauka is Host for the Zoom Meeting, Mike Pettinella of the Batavian, Alecia Kaus of Video News Service, and Secretary
Kim McCullough.

ABSENT: Lou Paganello and Jeremy Liles.

Alternate Member(s): Steve Tanner and Brooks Hawley will both be voting.

Public Hearing announcement was read regarding the application for a Special Use Permit by Janice Smith for the
conversion of an existing barn to be used as an event venue for wedding and events at 9149 Creek Road.

Chairman Kathleen Jasinski opened the floor to the public after an introduction on the project was given by Janice Smith,
the owner of the barn. She has a large barn, has property. She stated they recently went through this last year with her son
where he got married and did not have a place to have it, she would like to offer that to other people.
Chairman Jasinski stated there were no written comments or phone calls on this project. Sarah Sauka is the host, she stated
that if you want to speak unmute yourself, say your name and she will put you on the list to speak who will be asking if you
want to speak. There were no individuals who wanted to speak at this public hearing.

Public Hearing was closed at 7:17 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Kim McCullough Kathleen Jasinski
Secretary Chairman

2/2/2021-JaniceSmithEventVenuePublicHearing



